
     On September 1, 2015 at approximately 12:22 P.M., I was contacted by FWC Officer Eric Mead, in reference to 
an illegal dump site. He stated that it was located 1 mile north of Matanzas Woods Pkwy on Old Kings Road in 
Palm Coast Florida.

     I went and made contact with Officer Mead at this location and upon my arrival; I observed what appeared to 
be possibly 300 or more tires that were dump on the county right of way approximately 200 yards south of the 
intersection of Old Kings Road and Aspen Way. All the tires were covered in what appeared to be dried mud.  
Due to the weather conditions in this area over the last several days, we determined that the tires were dumped 
during the early morning hours of September 1, 2015. This is because the tires were dry and there was no 
standing water inside of them. There had been large amounts of rain in this area over the weekend.

     We determined that it had to be a semi type dump trailer to dump such a large amount of tires like this. It did 
not appear that this occurred more than one time at this location. Next to the tires was a case of empty 
Budweiser Select 55, beer bottles, 18 bottles total. Thinking that these bottles may have been left by the 
suspect, I took photos of them and then process them for prints. Unlike the tires, the cardboard case was 
extremely wet. Some of the bottles had mold growing inside of them. I dusted the bottles for latent prints but 
discovered only water marks and smudges on them. It appeared that they had been there longer than the tires 
were. FWC officer Scott Dack reviewed video from the cameras located at the North US 1 weigh station for 
evidence of a truck carrying these tires but met with negative results.

     I will be assisting FWC Officer E. Mead with the investigation of this incident

Nothing further at this time.
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